
 

At James Wolfe, we are constantly striving to further enrich the opportunities and experiences for our pupils -- 
this may include playground improvements, extracurricular activities, development of indoor spaces (e.g. 

libraries), special provision, inspirational visitors and experiences. If you would like to make a contribution to our 
fundraising efforts, please go to our Go Fund Me page at https://gofund.me/3f7ee947. We will share updates on 

how we spend these donations in the Weekly Wolfe. Thank you in advance for your contributions. 
 

Thursday 12th October 2023 
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents, 
  

   

What a fantastic Autumn Term we have had so far; with children showing palpable enthusiasm for 
their learning in each and every lesson, we are already able to talk confidently about the great 
improvements they have made so early in the academic year! 

This week and next, we are excited to welcome you in for our Parents' Evenings, where we 
will celebrate the wonderful learning we have been completing in school. Our Whole School Project 
this term has been all about celebrating every child at James Wolfe and developing our values 
of Perseverance, Respect, Opportunity, Understanding and Democracy through writing poems 
about our unique selves and producing beautiful self-portraits using a range of mixed media. Children 
have reflected on what makes them who they are and have had opportunity to celebrate the diversity 
within our James Wolfe community. 

Our community coming together for assembly is one of the best parts of my week, especially when I 
lead singing assembly. When children sing in an ensemble, it never fails to bring a smile to the faces 
of everyone in the room. Children across the school are now experts at singing and signing our 
rousing PROUD song ('Proud' by Heather Small) -- if you listen carefully, you may just hear it echoing 
around Greenwich! 

Each day of Black History Month, our pupils have been looking at quotes from famous black figures 
throughout history. As I write this, the quote for today is:  

“Belonging shouldn’t mean you are like everyone else.” 

This quote is from Misty Copeland, who was the first African-American female Principal Dancer with 
the prestigious American Ballet Theatre in its 75-year history. When she discovered ballet, however, 
Misty was living in a shabby motel room, struggling with her five siblings for a place to sleep on the 
floor. A true prodigy, she was dancing en pointe within three months of taking her first dance class 
and performing professionally in just over a year, a feat unheard of for classical dancers. 

The quote helped me to reflect on how amazing we are as a school at embracing difference and 
respecting the talents that everyone brings to team James Wolfe, so that we all feel a strong sense 
of belonging! 

Have a lovely weekend! 

 

Kind regards, 
Mr Armson 

 

 

https://gofund.me/3f7ee947


 

 
 PARENT CONSULTATIONS 

Please remember to book your Parent Consultation, which are being held in-person 
on the following dates/times:  

 
Thursday 12th October between 3:45pm and 5pm (Reception Only) 

Tuesday 17th October between 3:45pm and 7pm (Nursery, Years 1-6) 
Thursday 19th October between 3:45pm and 5pm (Nursery, Years 1-6 

 
The letter regarding this term's Parents' Evenings can be found on our website 

at https://www.jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk/school-newsletters-and-parent-letters. 
Please visit 

https://jameswolfe.parentseveningsystem.co.uk                                                           
to book your appointment(s). 

 
Please can all parents make sure they select the correct evening to book. For 

example, if Ms Minkoulou is showing as your child's teacher, you have 
selected the SEND Consultations, which are now fully booked, rather than 

those with your child's class teacher. Please exit & select the correct evening. 
 

Please note that, on the day, it is vital that you are ready to start your appointment 
promptly, as your ten minute slot cannot be extended. If you have any issues 

signing into or using the booking system, please contact the                                        
school office who will be happy to help.  

 

 

 
 

 PHOTOGRAPHY COMPETITION 

We are launching an Autumn Photography Competition for pupils to enter over the 
next few weeks and up until the end of November. The competition is a fun way of 
getting creative with your camera, celebrating the natural world and enjoying the 

great outdoors! All entries should be sent via email 
to admin@jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk. The closing date is Sunday 19th 

November. Entries will be judged by our art leadership and the winning 
photographs framed and displayed in school. 

 

 

 
 

 SHOW RACISM THE RED CARD 

Show Racism the Red Card's annual Wear Red Day will be taking place 
next Friday, 20th October, and we will be marking this at James Wolfe. Show 

Racism the Red Card (SRtRC) is the UK’s leading anti-racism educational charity. It 
was established in January 1996, thanks in part to a donation by then Newcastle 

United goalkeeper Shaka Hislop. If you would like to donate to the charity, please do 
so at their website: https://www.theredcard.org/.   

 

Join us. Wear Red. 

 

https://www.jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk/school-newsletters-and-parent-letters
https://jameswolfe.parentseveningsystem.co.uk/
mailto:admin@jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk
https://www.theredcard.org/


 

 

  

 

 
Hi everyone, 

 
  

Thank you to all that came to our New Parent Coffee Morning last week. It was great to see some 
new (and old) faces. 
 
Tomorrow (Friday 13th) is our AGM, which will include a run-down of the past year of fundraising, 
as well as a look at the finances and where they will be spent, and elections for the committee. 
Please come along if you are interested in joining us or if you are curious about what we do -- all 
are welcome. The meeting will be held in the Hall at Randall Place straight after drop-off. For 
more information please contact us at friendsofjws@gmail.com. 
 
Every year we send home a design sheet from Cauliflower Cards and these will be heading your 
way this week. The design sheet gives every child the opportunity to design their own card for 
any holiday or special occasion they can think of. We ask that you please follow the instructions 
on the sheet, making sure you pay and order online before bringing the design back into 
school. We will need to submit all designs to the company before Half Term. 
 
Please follow/like us on Twitter/Facebook to find out more about what we do, as well as about 
upcoming social/fundraising events.  All are welcome!  

  
Email: friendsofJWS@gmail.com  

Facebook: https://en-gb.facebook.com/FJWSGreenwich 
X (Twitter): https://twitter.com/fjwsgreenwich 

   

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

 

Autumn Term 2023 

 
Sunday 1st October to Tuesday 31st October -- Black History Month 

Wednesday 11th October & Thursday 12th October -- Reception Parents' Evenings 
Friday 13th October -- FJWS AGM 

Tuesday 17th October and Thursday 19th October -- Year N, 1-6 Parents' Evenings 
Thursday 19th October -- Year 4 Venus Trip to Creekside Discovery Centre 

Friday 20th October -- Wear Red Day 
Friday 20th October -- Year 4 Mercury Trip to Creekside Discovery Centre 

Monday 23rd October to Friday 27th October -- Half Term 
Monday 30th October -- INSET Day -- Children do not attend school 

Tuesday 31st October to Friday 10th November -- Year 5 Earth Intensive Swimming 
Friday 3rd November -- Orchestra Explorers Concert at Trinity Laban (33 pupils) 

Monday 6th November -- Royal Hill Individual Pupil Photos 
Wednesday 8th November -- Girls' Football Team Fixture  

Thursday 9th November -- Year 5 Neptune Trip to Royal Observatory Planetarium 
Monday 13th November -- Year 5 Jupiter & Earth Trips to R.O. Planetarium 

Tuesday 14th November -- Year 5 Mars Trip to Royal Observatory Planetarium 
Wednesday 15th November -- Girls' Football Team Fixture  

 

mailto:friendsofjws@gmail.com
mailto:friendsofJWS@gmail.com
https://en-gb.facebook.com/FJWSGreenwich
https://twitter.com/fjwsgreenwich


  

  

  



  

 

 

By supporting these Greenwich & Bexley Community Hospice-run Grottos, 
families will be helping their team support patients and their families with 

special care at a time when they need it the most. Thank you so much. 

 

 
 

EMAIL ADDRESSES 

Emailing letters directly is now our usual way of communicating with parents. If you 
believe you are not receiving these, please check your spam/junk folder -- and review 
your settings to allow "James Wolfe" and "jameswolfe" if you find them there. If you do 

not find them, please message us at admin@jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk, putting your 
email address and child’s name in the title. 

 

 

 
 

 NO PARKING AROUND THE SCHOOL  

We remind all parents not to park in the restricted areas on the roads surrounding the 
school. Please walk to school with your children if at all possible, but if you must drive, 

please do not park in restricted areas. This is for the safety of all children arriving at and 
leaving the school, and is more important than ever due to the current road closures and 

road works taking place in the area. 
 

Please can we also remind parents not to park their cars in the residential bays in Old 
Pearson Street when dropping-off their children to Nursery and Reception. 

 

mailto:admin@jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk


 

 
 

ARTS DIRECTORY 

Calling all parents... do you work within the creative arts or have a particular artistic skill? 
We would love to hear about it! James Wolfe are looking for parents who would be 

happy to share their arts expertise with the children. If you are happy to be contacted 
about the possibility of coming into school to share your skills and knowledge, please 

complete the form at https://forms.gle/oZN1JuG7XJgQSeLQ7. Thank you! 

 

 

 
 

OUR LIBRARIES 

Our libraries are always looking for book donations and adult volunteers! If you are 
interested in volunteering, please contact Katey Hearn at 

friendsofJWS@gmail.com. Donations can be left with the School Office. 

 

 

 
 

 ATTENDANCE 

The current version of our Attendance Policy can be found on our school 
website. Parents are reminded of the importance of high attendance.                            

High attendance leads to great achievement.  
 

We receive a number of requests for pupils to be absent from school during term 
time. Parents are reminded that the school cannot authorise a leave of absence for a 
holiday and we will only grant a leave of absence for exceptional circumstances. The 

process for applying for a leave of absence is as follows: 

1. A Request for a Leave of Absence form is completed by the parent. 
2. An appointment will be made with a member of the SLT to discuss the request. 

3. The school decides if it will authorise the leave of absence. 

Please note that flights etc. should not be booked before an absence is authorised.  
 

Every day of school missed by a pupil reduces their attendance by 0.5%, meaning that a 
child with 95% attendance has missed ten whole days of school and a child with 90% 
attendance has missed twenty whole days of school. By the time a pupil is persistently 

absent (85% attendance), they have missed six weeks, or half a term, of schooling. 
 

Days Absent 
at End of Year 

Absence Percentage 
Attendance Percentage 

at End of Year 

1 0.5% 99.5% 

5 2.5% 97.5% 

10 5% 95% 

20 10% 90% 

30 15% 85% 
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https://forms.gle/oZN1JuG7XJgQSeLQ7
mailto:friendsofJWS@gmail.com?subject=Library%20Volunteering
http://instagram.com/jwps_rbg
http://instagram.com/jwps_rbg
mailto:admin@jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk
mailto:admin@jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk
http://www.jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk/
http://www.jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk/
http://www.soundcloud.com/jameswolfeschool
http://www.soundcloud.com/jameswolfeschool

